
 
 

 THE HUTCHINS SCHOOL PARENTS’ ASSOCIATION 

 
 
Meeting Minutes: 14th June 2022  
 
Boardroom, 6.30pm  
 
Meeting Opened: 6:35pm  
 
 
Present:  
 
Dayana Baker, Courtney Bell, Laura Machin, Alli McShane, Hayley Baker, Shirl 
Badenach, Krysta Brocklehurst, Camilla Fox.  
 
Apologies:  
Rob McEwan, Richard Davies, Louissa Johnson, Louise Christie, Anthony Gunton. 
 
Acceptance of Previous Minutes:  
 
Moved – Courtney Bell 
Seconded – Alli McShane 
 
President’s Report: 
 
Discussion of issues by the President below in Actions from previous 
minutes. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
 
The Treasurer’s Report is Attached below. 
 



 
 
 



 



 
 
 

 



Headmaster’s Report: 
 
 
Correspondence: 
 
Incoming – nil 
 
Outgoing – PA sending personal Hutchins School Thank You cards to 
helpers for the Movie Night.  Including cards to: Jarrod and Felix; Sam and 
Maintenance Team; Greg Stanton and Music team. 
 
 
Actions arising from Previous minutes: 
 
1. High Tea update – Dayana and Alli. To be held this Sunday the 19th June 
2022 at Hadleys hotel.   Lucky door prizes, sticker under plate.  
 
2. Community Event – report from Alli, Hayley and Courtney.  Not as many 
as registered turned up but was a great success.  Movie was wonderful, 
screen worked very well.  Proposed to move it to term 1 next year for 
warmer weather.   Proposed to alternate every second year with the Fair. 
 
3. Lost Property – update from Lou J.    
 
Lost Property Blitz: 
 
ELC and Junior School lost property returned to owners where labelled and the rest 
sold by Louissa Johnson via Marketplace. About 8 jumpers washed and returned to 
the School to give out to boys who maybe cold and to keep. 
 
Middle School lost property sorted out on site with Wendy Shepherd (parent of 
Spencer Year 7). 
Louissa contacted all parents via phone where names and numbers left. Where only 
names were on clothing - items and child's name placed on 2027 Facebook page - 
asking for parents/boys to collect. 
Louissa took remaining lost property home to wash and sell. 
 
About 8 items still remain unclaimed/unsold and $206 donated to the Parents 
Association and in the bank account. 
 
Thank You: Well done Lou, a fantastic job done with the lost property.  
 
4.  Funding of Power of 9 bikes.  PA previously committed to paying a certain 
amount. Alli McShane to email Bike school contact (Caitlyn Tulk) again re paying 
money for new bikes.  We haven’t heard anything about paying. 
 
5. As you are here for the meeting tonight, thank you again to Milly Fox for 
doing the Mother’s Day stall.   



 
Discussion about the need for someone to coordinate the Father’s Day stall 
in September.  
 
Stephen Coventry did verbally request the profit from the Mother’s Day stall 
be spent on soccer goals for the Junior School.  He would need to make a 
formal request to the PA.   
 
6.  Further to the minutes from the meeting on the 14th of June 2022, 
Dayana and Alli met with Richard Davies and discussed the funding of the 
PEP program. As this was raised at the PA meeting it was decided that it 
would be appropriate for the PA to fund it in its entirety. The PA will 
therefore fund the cost for the PEP training.  
 
 
 
Other Business 
 
Nil 
 

 
Meeting Closed: 7.45pm 
 
Next Meeting: Tuesday 9th August 2022 
 
 

    
    
2022 Dates 
 

   

PA High Tea   Sunday 19 June    
MS/SS Grandparents Day   Postpone due to Covid    
ELC Father’s Day Stall   Thursday 1 Sep    
JS Grandparents Day   Friday 23 Sep TBC   
    
 JS Grandparents Day   Friday 29 Sep    
  
PA Meeting Dates  

  

 Term 1   Term 2    
 Tue 1 March – Boardroom, 6.30  
Tue 15 March – AGM, Conference 
Centre, 6.30  

Tue 10 May - Boardroom, 6.30  
Tue 14 June - Boardroom, 6.30  

  



  
Term 3  

  
Term 4  

  

 Tue 9 August - Boardroom, 6.30  
Tue 20 September - Boardroom, 
6.30  

 Tue 18 October - Boardroom, 6.30  
Tue 15 November - Boardroom, 
6.30  

  

 


